Llanfair Primary School

May 2022 Newsletter



http://www.llanfairps.com/

Important dates

Monday 3rd May Inset day— designing the new curriculum at Llanfair.

Tuesday 17th May Informal coffee morning with Mr Jones

Friday 27th May Whole school celebration for the Queen's diamond jubilee.

Monday 30th May HALF TERM

W/C Monday 6th June Health and wellbeing week

Wednesday 8th June Sports Day (Nu

details to follow)

Sports Day (Nursery to Y2 (am)/ Y3 to Y6 (PM) parents are welcome to attend (more

Tuesday 14th June Reserve Sports Day (same itinerary as above)

W/C Monday 27th June Book look and One Page Profile (please see timetable overleaf)

Thursday 23rd June Reception intake parents meeting 9.30am

Friday 24th June Nursery intake parents meeting 1.30pm

Tuesday 28th June Y6 transition day at Cowbridge Comprehensive school (provisional date)

W/C Monday 4th July School reports out to parents

Thursday 7th July Bollywood dance sessions

W/C Monday 18th July Year 6 Leavers events to be confirmed.

Friday 22nd July End of term

A very warm welcome back to all of our pupils and families after the Easter break. I hope that you all managed to rest, recuperate and enjoy the holiday period. We have come back to school this term with more relaxed Coronavirus restrictions which means that we can start to get school life somewhat back to normal. This means that we can hold assemblies together, offer extra curricular activities and also invite parents into the school. I am so excited about the forthcoming term at Llanfair and I will keep you updated regularly.

Breakfast Provision

A polite reminder that breakfast club is only open to pupils from **8.05am until 8.30am**. We have noticed an increasing number of pupils arriving after this time. The main gate will be locked at 8.30am and will not reopen until school starts at 8.50am. If there are exceptional circumstances please ring the office in advance.

You must also book your places for the following week in advance to guarantee admission. If you require the link please contact the school at your earliest convenience. The link is the same each week and can be reused to book your places.

A member of staff will be on the main gate to the carpark ready to greet your child during the opening times. Please use the main gate for entry to breakfast provision.

Prescription medication

Unfortunately, schools are no longer able to administer medication unless it has been prescribed by the Dr and contains the pharmacy label which states the name of the child. This is a Welsh Government decision. Should your child require Calpol, Ibuprofen or Piriton you would have to come to the school and administer the medication yourself.

If your child has been prescribed medication from the doctor you will need to fill in a medication form which can be obtained from the office or the website.

Hats and water bottles

Please could you ensure that your child/children brings a water bottle and sun hat to school each day especially with the warmer weather approaching.

Health and wellbeing week

The school has planned a health and wellbeing week the week commencing Monday 6th June which will incorporate sports day on Wednesday 8th June (weather permitting). Pupils can wear sports clothing for the duration of the week. There is a reserve sports day provisionally booked on Tuesday 14th June. Parents are invited to attend. More information will follow over the coming weeks.

Punctuality and attendance

A gentle reminder that the school day begins at 9am. All children are expected to be on the school premises between 8.50 and 9am. The children will be supervised by a teaching member of staff from 8.50am.

It is essential that children who are fit and well attend school each day to support their wellbeing and academic progress.



Informal coffee morning with Mr Jones



On **Tuesday 17th May** there will be an opportunity to meet with Mr Jones and Miss Jones for a cuppa and a biscuit to get to know one another. This is an informal drop in event from **9.30am until 11.30am**. Mr Jones and Miss Jones will use this event as an opportunity to listen to your views of the school to move the school forward.

Extra curricular clubs

I am so pleased to announce that extra curricular clubs will start the week beginning Monday 9th May. You should have received a google form link to book your child's place. If there are any issues with the booking system please contact the school.









PTA fundraising

The Spooks and Sparkles event held in October raised a whopping £2000.

The money has been spent to support the ICT infrastructure in the school. We used the funds to purchase 25 Chromebooks for the pupils to use.

Open days week commencing Monday 27th June—One page profiles and book look.

During the week commencing 27th June we are inviting you into school to have a look at your children's books with your children present. We would also like you to complete a one page profile for your child. This one page profile will assist us in supporting your child with their education and it is an opportunity to identify any ideas you think we could do to help your child from a parent perspective. These sessions are informal and will work on a drop in system. There is no need to book and you can come and go as you please within the specified times below.

Mrs Mayes class — Monday 27th June between 1.30pm and 3.30pm

Mr Lewis class— Tuesday 28th June between 1.30pm and 3.30pm

Miss Jones class — Wednesday 29th June 1.30pm and 3.30pm

Mrs Trigg class — Thursday 30th June 1.30pm — 3.30pm

Mrs Kumar class— Friday 1st July 1.30pm—3.30pm



shutterstock.com · 611187797

Thank you for making me feel so welcome during my first week at Llanfair. Llanfair is a fantastic school with such a dedicated staff team and I am thoroughly looking forward to the future. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any concerns or queries.

Mr R Jones